
Hisurical SiiuatioM ix

the anny and the Independents. In the earlier years
of the great rebellion the Presbyterians had been
supreme; they had ruled with a high hand, had
established their form of church government in Eng-
land on the ruins of the prelacy, had passed severe
laws against other sectaries, and had prosecuted the
war against the king with energy. In spite of their

jealous,
f ecuting zeal, the Independents rapidly in-

creased in numbers and in power. Owing to Crom-
well's tolerance, the army became a hotbed of radic-

alism in politics and theology, and was regarded as
the greatest foe of the Presbyterians, Actuated no
doubt by genuine fear of the regimental preachers,

and alarmed at the rapid growth of the Independent
faction in the House of Commons, and feeling that
their one chance to force England to remain Pres-
byterian lay in the rehabilitation of the king, the fol-

lowers of the kirk both in Scotland and in England
labored from the days of the first imprisonment at

Newcastle in Aug,, 1646, to the close of Nov,, 1648,
to negotiate a treaty with Charles which would be
satisfactory, at least to themselves. The curious spec-
tacle was now presented of former enemies converted
into warm advocates of the king. A party among
the Presbyterians of Scotland, headed by the Scottish

Commissioners to England and the Hamiltonians, had
even entered into a secret engagement with the king,
in Jan. 1648, to invade England with h Scotch army,
for the purpose of restoring him to his full royalty,
on the understanding that he would guarantee the
Presbyterian form of church government in England
for three years, and suppress the Independents and
all other sects and heresies. Although the Hamil-
tonian party did succeed in leading an army into Eng-
land in the Second Civil War, it must be remembered


